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Sunday Services 
November 

   

5 All Saint’s Day 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 
  

12 Pentecost  24 
 Worship & Communion 
 10:00 am 
 

19 Pentecost 25 
 Worship & Communion 
 10:00 am 
 

26 Christ the King 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am  
 
Thanksgiving Eve service will be held 

at Center Congregational Church.  
 Tuesday November 21st.   

facebook.com/StPaulsTorrington 

November  

860-482-3555 

December 
   
3 Advent I 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 
 
10 Advent II 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 
 
17 Advent III 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 
 
24 Advent IV 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 
  
 
31 1st of Christmas 
 Worship and Communion 
 10:00 am 

 

https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsTorrington


Dear Members and Friends of St. Paul’s 
 

November begins with All Saints’ Sunday and concludes with Christ the King Sunday. These two 
festivals are linked by the promise of the Gospel.  

In traditions, like ours, that sprung from the Protestant Reformation in the 1500s, All Saints’ Day is 
not reserved for those who  have been recognized as “official” saints by the Roman Catholic 
Church. It is a time to remember all the baptized who have moved from life on earth in the flesh to 
the spiritual and eternal life in Christ. Christians alive and engaged in the struggle against sin and 
evil are called the “Church Militant.” Christians who have passed to their eternal and heavenly 
peace are called the “Church Triumphant.”  

We celebrate the faithful lives of those who have gone before, and, even as we miss them and 
mourn their passing, we rejoice that the promise of eternal life given in Baptism has come to its 
fulfillment for them. A colleague of mine who served in the US Virgin Islands told me that every 
funeral in the church included a procession from the church building to the cemetery during which 
the whole congregation sang Easter hymns.  

Christ the King is our annual festival focusing on the unending reign of Christ as “King of kings” and 
“Lord of lords.” It reminds us that the humble and suffering earthly Jesus, upon his Ascension, is 
restored to his proper role as ruler over all peoples and nations. It is because we believe this that 
we put so much trust in his words of comfort to his followers, especially those who are, themselves, 
suffering. “I will come again and take you to myself so that where I am you may be also.” His words 
are not pious wishes, but a declaration of a divine truth. We are his and he will never abandon us.  

In between these two traditional Church festivals is our national Day of Thanksgiving. We are all 
familiar with the ways most American families gather and call to mind their gratitude for all the 
blessings we enjoy. We very often give heartfelt thanks for our freedom, both political and religious, 
our prosperity, our health, our families, and our communities. While this is not a Church holiday in 
an official sense, Christians easily bring to it a sense of their gratitude to our God for all gifts we 
have received at God’s hand. May I suggest that this Thanksgiving we take the two festivals 
mentioned above and bring to our Thanksgiving tables our gratitude for the lives of those who have 
lived in faith and now live in Christ, and for Christ himself for all the love and grace that has come 
to us through him.  

This year the Ecumenical Thanksgiving Worship Service in Torrington will be at Center 
Congregational Church on Tuesday evening, November 21st. I hope many of you will attend. All of 
us are enriched by these opportunities for services that deepen our appreciation of what we 
Christians have in common and can celebrate together.  

Most of the above has been directed at Christians. Some still wonder about God’s relationship to 
those who do not share our faith. Here is my thought. God’s grace is unimaginably vast and God’s 
purpose is to build a “new creation.” I’m confident that God is fully able to accomplish anything that 
will achieve this goal. We are God’s family and have the promise of salvation. But to imagine that 
God cannot reach beyond the boundaries of the Church to redeem others seems to me to be 
incompatible with a generous God who intends to be a source of blessing for all people. Even as 
we trust the specific promise given by Christ to the Church, we have reason to also trust that as 
God looks into the hearts of everyone else, that same holy desire to redeem and save will be at 
work.  

A blessed November to you all. In Christ’s service,  

 

     Pastor Scott Cady 

A Word from Pastor Cady 





Women’s Breakfast 
Wednesday,  

November 15th  8:30 am 
George’s Restaurant 

East Main St. Torrington 
 
 

Men’s Breakfast 
Wednesday,  

November 15th   8:30 am 
A/C Eatery  

South Main St. 
Torrington 

Around the church 

Save the Date! 

Annual Meeting of the 

Congregation I 

December 10, 2023  

11: 15 am 

We would love to have some more women of the congregation 
join our Altar Guild teams.  Right now, we have only 4 teams 
that rotate setting up the altar for communion every week. The 
more women we have the fewer weeks we would have to 
serve. Liz Falls has recently joined our team and is currently 
training with Bonnie and me. If you are interested, please talk 
to me or any other team member. They could explain what we 
do.  
 
Current teams:  Lisa Bodnar and Renate Higgins, Sandy Heinz 
and Karen Trippodi, Dana O'Brien 
and Angela DiStefano, Bonnie 
Schaff and me, and Liz Falls. 
 
Please consider joining our team. 
 
God Bless,  
Jeanette Richard 



Anyone  interested in serving on the  
St. Paul's Soup Kitchen team or to be a substitute to 
please contact Jeanette Richard at 
jeanetterichard@hotmail.com or  
860-489-7140.  The teams serve the second Sunday 
of every month from 10:30 to 1:30 at the Torrington 
Community Soup Kitchen which is located in the 
basement of Trinity Church. Entrance is on Maiden 
Lane.  We have two teams which serve either on the 
even months or odd months, each member only 
serves 6 times a year. The only requirement is for your 
commitment to serve on your team's specified date. A 
list of substitutes will be provided for you to find a sub 
if you cannot make the Sunday you are assigned.  It is 
important that we have 4 - 5 people serving  each time. 
It is a great ministry to be a part of, I promise when 
your shift is over you will walk away thankful for your 
blessings and knowing you helped your neighbors in 
need. 

FIRST SUNDAY IN ADVENT FAMILY WORKSHOP 
 

On Sunday, December 3
rd

 following 10am worship, all members, including Sunday School 
and Confirmation students, are invited to the Fellowship Hall for an Advent Wreath making 
workshop.  Parents are asked to accompany their children that day.  We are looking for 
some very small pinecones to use on the wreaths.  If you have access to any, please bring 
them to church so we can prepare them for use.  (We’ll be using 
artificial greenery so they can be used for multiple years. 
Please mark your calendar and plan to stay after church that day 
and make a family Advent wreath.  There will a sign-up sheet in the 
Narthex so we know how many families and individuals to expect 
that day.  It’s sure to be a fun time for all!  Please bring some 
cookies to share for a snack if you are able.  We anticipate this 
project taking only about an hour so you will be home for lunch! 

 

 
Hat & Mitten Tree 

 
The Hat and Mitten Tree for donations of store bought or handmade new 
hats, scarves, gloves, mittens, slippers, and socks will be in place 
soon .  The tree will be placed in memory of Gladys Gasser and Ludwig 
Mueller.  Gladys oversaw the project for many years and Louie placed the 
tree each year.  Since his death, his family places the tree.  I have heard 
from some of you that you’ve been busy making mittens, hats, etc. so 
hopefully we’ll be able to keep many heads and hands warm this winter 
with your generosity.   

mailto:jeanetterichard@hotmail.com


Thank you!! 

 
Thank you just doesn’t seem adequate for the love I felt on my birthday a couple of weeks 
ago.  I was completely surprised by everything.  The guests, the amazing luncheon, the 
gifts; I am still in awe of everything done for me.  I had a hard time at the thought of this 
milestone, but your love and support made the day much easier!  My family and I had just 
celebrated the night before and I was stunned to see them sitting at the table in the fellow-
ship hall.  I am truly blessed by the friendships I have here at church. I give God the glory 
for all He has done for me.  I feel like my story can be likened to the verse from Matthew 7: 
7-8 “Ask, and it will be given to you; seek, and you will find; knock, and it will be opened to 
you. For everyone who asks receives, and the one who seeks finds, and to the one who 
knocks it will be opened.”  
Never in a million years did I think my life would evolve the way it has.  As a kid I feel as 
though I had a pretty strong faith.  I began helping in Sunday School at the ripe old age of 
14!  It was just something I knew I wanted to do.  In fact, I always knew I wanted to be a 
teacher; I went to college and got my degree in elementary education with early childhood 
ed and speech and theater as minors.  I’m not going to bore you with a lot of details but af-
ter school things didn’t go exactly as I had planned!  Yes, I did a fair amount of teaching 
both at church and in public schools but then illness struck.  Referring to the verse, “knock 
and it will be opened,” was an answer to prayer.  I bargained with God every day.  Help get 
me better and I’ll follow you. 
I’ve been afforded so many opportunities that I never could have imagined.  My faith has 
grown stronger, the amazing friends I have I cherish, and the things I’m able to do make my 
life complete.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart for everything you’ve done and con-
tinue to do for me.  I am blessed. 
With love, 
Paula 
 

FELLOWSHIP DINNER THANKS 
 

Thanks to all who supported the Fall Fellowship Dinner in mid-October.  The popular pork 
dinner was enjoyed by 68 folks who ate in and the 46 folks who did take-out.  The commit-
tee usually uses their tickets as take-outs for the following day since there isn’t time to sit 
and eat.  Proceeds of the dinner are earmarked for the general fund.  I am pleased to report 
that our profit was enhanced by a Thrivent Action Team Grant of $250 (secured by Wendy 
Iannelli) as well as several committee donations through gift cards and cash.  At this time, I 
am happy to report that just over $1,400 was donated toward our deficit budget. 
The Fellowship Committee is a very small committee made up of hearty volunteers but at 
the same time we are an aging committee (we range in age from late sixties to mid-
seventies) as well.  We need more help from some younger members.  We also encourage 
more support from the congregation.  We have a faithful group from Colebrook who always 
supports the dinner as well as members of the Sullivan Senior Center, Torringford West 
Apartments, and other faithful friends.  Typically, only about one half of the dinners sold are 
from actual members of St. Paul’s.  Please consider supporting us in April when we have 
our Spring Dinner. 
The next project for the committee is the Souper Bowl of Caring Grinder, Chef Salad, and 
Chili sale in February.  Watch for order forms after the first of the year. 

 



Women of the ELCA 

St. Paul’s Women of the ELCA  November 20
th 

 
   St. Paul’s Women will meet on Monday, November 20

th 
for their monthly meeting at 

7:00pm.  All women are invited and encouraged to attend.  A brief business meeting will 
take place and then we will make an angel craft.  It will be a fun evening 
creating!  Hostesses for the November include: Mary Grening, Cynthia Rose, and Leah 
Seleman. All women attending are encouraged to bring fresh and/or non-
perishable baskets for families in need within our congregation.  We will be 
preparing three baskets.  Please be as generous as you can so others can 
enjoy a festive meal! 
   Also, on the agenda will be plans for the Chrismon Tree decorating, 
Christmas/Advent party, and Yankee Swap set for December 4

th
, beginning 

at 6:30pm.  Hostesses for the party are Pam Ewing, Paula Rosenbeck, and 
June Seiser.   Please come and bring a friend! 
Friday, December 8

th
 – Fruit Basket Assembly & Delivery more details to follow.  

 
Angel Project 

 
   This will be St. Paul’s 37

th
 year of the Angel Project, my 36

th
 in working closely with the 

annual affair!  For those new to St. Paul’s, or for those who need of a refresher …, the 
Angel Project helps families in need within our congregation as well as our nursing home 
patients and families who have lost a member of their immediate family in the past year. At 
this point in time, I need to hear from families who believe they could use some help this 
Christmas season.  We ask that families who request help not go through other social 
service agencies also. 
   Please see Paula Rosenbeck or Pastor Cady as soon as possible.  Names are kept in 
confidence.  Again this year, we will work in conjunction with the Puppettude Scrip program, 
whereby members can purchase gift cards to major retailers through Puppettude, thereby 
supporting St. Paul’s and also have easy access to shopping.  Gift selections will be out 
before Thanksgiving and are due back to St. Paul’s by Sunday, December 10

th
.  

Garden of Memories 

 
“Just before the death of flowers and before they are covered in snow.  There comes a 
festival season when nature is all aglow.”  Author Unknown 
 
In the fall the trees and flowers that are hardy are definitely aglow!  Come have a minute of 
peace in the garden before the snow flies!        
        God Bless, 

Garden of Memories Committee 
Lisa Bodnar, Jeanette Richard,  Beth Brower,  

and Howard Kreidwise, member emeritus  



hilltop elc 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

We have been busy these past couple of months getting to know each 
other, learning new routines, practicing kindness and best of all having fun!  We 
are happy to report that we have filled the school readiness classroom with 14 
students.  Other classrooms are near capacity but could use a few more 
students.  Keep spreading the good news about Hilltop. 

We have been outside most of the days and using the outdoor classroom 
to the max!  We received a grant to purchase new outdoor equipment for the 
classroom, we will be adding a reading “nook”, a sensory table, a painting easel, 
and a storage bench. 

We have also received the grant from homeland security to upgrade our 
security camera system at Hilltop.  I am working with the contractor on the 
timeline but hopeful it will be in within the next few months. 

We picked pumpkins from our own “field” this year!  Pumpkins were 
purchased from Ruwet farm, I along with my husband picked them up and 
brought them over to Hilltop.  We celebrated our “Fall season with pajama days 
and a story book character day.  It is always fun to dress up! 

We will report on our NAEYC renewal visit next month.   
Thank you for your support with our Fall spice sale fundraiser.  The 

proceeds from this sale will help to purchase supplies for our classrooms.  There 
is still time to purchase tickets for “Paint Night” another fundraiser this fall the 
deadline is November 5th. 

 Hilltop will bring back the family “feast” this November.  Our families and 
students will enjoy a meal together.  Families will be asked to help with 
donations and preparations.  We look forward to this opportunity to be together. 

 
In His Service,  
Barbara J. Mazzei 
Director/Head Teacher  





If you have any questions  or concerns  that you would like addressed,  feel free to contact  
Mark Rose,  council president.   He can be reached at  860-978-5857  

or emailed at  
markwrose@icloud.com 

Chris. Ed. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL PAGEANT 

Sunday, December 17
th

 during 10am Worship 

 

It’s hard to believe that we are thinking of Christmas, but it is always helpful to be able to 

plan ahead!  The Advent and Christmas season is a bit unusual 

this year since Christmas Eve is also the fourth Sunday in Advent. 

It’s been decided by the Worship & Music and Christian Education 

committees that Christmas Eve will be celebrated at both the 

morning service and the evening service.  Thus, the children’s 

pageant will take place during worship on the 17
th
.  All children are 

invited to participate and more details will follow very soon. 

 
ADVENT/CHRISTMAS COOKIES!!! 

 
FYI, we will be looking for folks to help make homemade cookies for 

our Cookie Project that will take place on Thanksgiving Sunday, 

November 26
th
.  We will need thousands of cookies to take to our 

sick, shut in, and college students that weekend.  Can you help?  For 

years confirmands assisted by their families and other women of the 

church have done this project but, at this time, we only have three 

confirmands.  Can you help?  Cookies must be at church by 9:30am 

on Sunday, November 26
th
.  Please, no nuts or peanut butter due to allergies and digestion 

problems.  The sturdier the cookie, the better, please. 

 
Parents of college students, please ask your college student to come to church to get their 

cookies before heading back to college that morning.  They should be ready by about 10:30

-11:00am that day.  The congregation is invited to help with deliveries by taking cookie 

boxes to a family member or neighbor. 

 

mailto:markwrose@icloud.com


 Around the Community! 

 

Concert – Christmas Around the World 

Please join us at OLC for our Christmas Around the 
World concert. We will enjoy the most beautiful 
American, Italian, Polish, German, and Spanish 
Christmas Songs performed by Monika Krajewska, 
mezzo-soprano, and Natasha Ulyanovsky, piano. 
Refreshments will be served following the concert. 
Please bring a non-perishable food item to donate to 
the House of Bread in Hartford. Register for this concert 
by calling (860) 677-8519 or visit our website https://
www.ourladyofcalvary.net/event/concert-christmas-
around-the-world/ 

Space is limited. Register early to avoid 
disappointment. Offerings will be used to defray 
concert expenses.  

Our Lady of Calvary Retreat 
Center 

31 Colton St.  
Farmington, CT 06032 

 

 

I recently brought towels down to the 

Gathering Place on Prospect St., where 

the homeless can take showers and do 

laundry. In speaking with the staff there, I 

was told they are desperate for men's 

clothing. They have more than enough of 

women's as she shared there are fewer 

homeless woman than men.  

If anyone has men's clothing that is still in 

good condition, they would appreciate 

them. If you are unable to deliver them 

yourself, please let me know and I will take 

them down. 

 They also accept any toiletries and 

laundry detergent.  

Thanks so much. Jeanette Richard  





To the family and friends of 
 

Pat Roy 
Denise Murphy 

 

 
November 1

st 
 

Anthony Boscarino     
Dominic Boscarino 

  
November 2

nd
 

Jane Yurgalevicz 
Nancy Nurnberg 

  
November 6

th
 

Elijah Shapiro 
   

November 9
th

                
Richard Sawitzke             

Sal Barbieri                   
  

November 10
th 

             
Ava Newkirk       

 
 November 12

th
 

Janice Capolupo     
 

  November 14
th

 
Marilyn Killingbeck 

  
November 15

th
  

Lenni Lee Nilsson 
 

November 16
th

 
Heinz Roller  

 
November 18

th
 

Bruce Magyar 
 

November 20
th

 
Midge Rosenbeck 

 
 

 
November 22

nd
 

Arielle Newkirk 
  

November 24
th

 
Kristine Murdick       

 
November 25

th
 

Liz Falls     
  

November 30
th

 
Lindsay Ferrucci 

  

Charles & Beth Brower            

Mark & Linda Gryniuk           

Michael & Abbey McDermott        

Martin & Michelle Thompson        

Walter & Christine Dickinson        

Jacquelyn and  Tom Wassik         

11-03-2001 

11-06-1992 

11-06-1993 

11-06-1995 

11-17-1989 

11-19-1994 

 



Kids Pages! 





www.stpaulstorrington.com 

Staff Directory 860-482-3555 

837 Charles Street  

 Torrington, CT 

06790 

 
The Reverend Dr. G. Scott Cady, Pastor  gscady@gmail.com 

Rachel Harrel, Secretary    secretary@stpaulstorrington.com 
Jean Schlapfer, Bookkeeper    bookkeeper@stpaulstorrington.com 
Marcia Newcome, Music Director 
Lisa Bodnar, Custodian  

 
Hilltop School Staff 860-482-3727 

  
Barbara Mazzei, Director & Head Teacher director@hilltopchristianelc.com 
Nicole  Sears, Teacher 
Monica Valente, Teacher 
Michelle Miller, Teacher 
Christina Brzoska, Teacher 
Nicole Waldron, Teacher  
Melanie Beebe, Teacher 
Teresa Guzman-Sanchez, Assistant Teacher 
Tracy Sierdy,, Assistant Teacher 
Shaelynn Holmgren, Custodian  
   
  
  

mailto:pastorscottcady@stpaulstorrington.com

